MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

April 11, 2016
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, April 11, 2016.

Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present: Gerritts, Thompson, Nelson, Booth, Bjerke and Taylor.   
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Thompson to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on March 14, 2016, as printed. Motion carried.
Appearances by Citizens and Others:  Nothing to report.
Reports from Officers:
A. Police Chief: Nothing to report.
B. Zoning Commissioner: 
a. Building permit for new club house at the Viking Flying site.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Booth to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

b. Building permit for a storage shed at 507 E. Pine Street – Chuck Thompson.  A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.

C. Clerk:  
a. Operator’s License:  Tucker Berg-Hardrath – Countryside Cooperative- A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Taylor to approve the Operator’s License.  Motion carried.
b. Election Update:  The Spring Election went really well.  The Village had 360 voters, which is a high turnout.  The day went well with no altercations.  The Village Trustees that were elected are Matt Nelson, Josh Stendahl and Kaylene Windjue.  
Reports from Committees:

A. Personnel:  Nothing to report.
B. Finance:  Nothing to report.
C. Public Works:  Nothing to report.
D. Public Safety:  Nothing to report.
E. Public Welfare:  
a. Spangberg Field Update:  The bleachers were delivered.  Doug Tollefson has been there and prepared the gravel base for them to be placed on.  A concrete slab will be poured this week for the concession stand to be placed on.  This will be located north of the current concession stand.
b. Walnut Park:  Brad Olson met with Doug Tollefson regarding the drainage issue at Walnut Park.  The water runs off the street and is causing a pooling of water by the basketball court.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Gerritts to have Doug bring in fill and make a proper drainage for the water to divert to and to dress up with the coconut emat.  Motion carried. 

F. Solid Waste Management:  

a. Liberty Tire Salvage:  A contract was brought to the Village from Liberty Tire Salvage to offer tire disposal at the recycling center again.  There is an auto repair shop in town that is a collection location for tires and therefore, the board decided that we will not accept tires at the recycling center.

G. Library Board Report: 
a. Thompson reported that the sign was damaged at the library and will be replaced.  It will be of a material other that wood that will hold up better.
H. Joint Sewage Commission:  Nothing to report. 
I. Miscellaneous:  
a. A representative from Land Management contacted Dean regarding the rezoning of townships and would like other communities involved. She would like a meeting sometime with the board to have a discussion.  Dean will try to see if May 2, 2016 at 6:00 pm will work.  
Approval of Vouchers and Journal Entries: A motion was made by Nelson and seconded by Gerritts to pay the following bills and approve all journal entries. Check #’s 37380 thru 37427. Motion carried.
Adjournment: A motion was made by Bjerke and seconded by Thompson to adjourn at 8:07 p.m. Motion carried. 

_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk/Treasurer
